
New Fixture/Match Secretaries 
 
 
As some of you know Phil Clewes-Garner indicated two years ago that he wished to give up this 
post, which he had successfully fulfilled for many years. With nobody coming forward Ann O'Hare 
and Martin Duke have taken on the responsibility and have started work on the 2023 programme 
and competition dates. Ann is doing the women's matches and Martin the men and the very few 
mixed matches we so far have. 
 
Thank you to the clubs that have offered their greens to the County and we are still looking for 
some venues for the competitions. Your area secretaries will be chasing you for these. 
 
Please keep an eye on the website. We are anxious to publish things as early as we can and to 
keep you informed. We are aware that clubs need our dates. Our numbers are on the website, 
should you have a query. 
 
Ann O’Hare & Martin Duke 
 


